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Dear Families and Friends,  

A 4 day week for the children, but a very potent 4 was had in school! We began before, with training in all areas of additional need 

for our staff, sharing expertise and research, as well as some external training from the virtual school about emotion coaching. This 

is all part of our assurance that children are in safe hands at Shefford Lower, with staff who know their needs physically, cognitively 

and of course mentally. This is especially important to keep this ongoing focus post-pandemic.  

The first day back saw Miss Hass lead a trip to the Fitzwilliam in Cambridge. You may already know 

that we have forged a partnership with the museum group, in order to develop our own museum 

and art gallery in a purposeful way. The main purpose is that all children are exposed to the 

cultural capital they need in life, but also to link their 

knowledge to our wider curriculum and expand their 

knowledge of careers and skills they may not ordinarily have 

heard of or aspire to. The Fitzwilliam are working with us to 

create a ‘Curator Award’ so that when children leave us, they 

can have achieved this. Therefore, the children with expressed 

interests in History in year 4, with some from year 3, visited to 

meet an actual curator, and also a conservator. Their awe and 

wonder at the building itself was worth the visit, and we have 

learned so much to bring back to our own museum and 

involve the children, and we have a book based project about 

early reading to do with the museum now too. We took a walk in the afternoon to the 

Sedgewick and learned about Darwin. Whilst there, we were shown and handled fossils of an 

iguanodon found in Potton and surrounding areas near to where we live. The children were 

fascinated. They learned that the collections of rocks and shells hold information for the future 

of climate change too. We have so much to share with our eco councillors.  

The school had a local authority monitoring visit this week. A deep dive into some of our curriculum areas helped us to sharpen our 

laser focus on developing the improvements we have identified. So many good things were said, and directly about the areas we 

have worked so hard on. I’m always proud to show off our wonderful school, and the children did us proud too. They have become 

so articulate about their learning. We know that you asking children to discuss and explain things at home helps them to secure 

their information and help them to be ready for their next step. Thank you for your continued efforts and interest. We are always 

on a journey to continuously improve. This is the way we ensure we get the provision right for your family. We invite you to talk to 

us and send in your suggestions always, and I am outside as frequently as possible, as are many of our staff. Please do stop and 

chat, if only to give Tidy Ted a high five.  

I remind everyone politely of a few bits and bobs—please name your child’s hats, gloves, scarves and coats. Name EVERYTHING 

please, and if you have already named it….it’s worth a quick look to see if it’s still visible after a few washes. Please do NOT send 

your child with a rucksack. Our uniform states a draw string bag for PE so that it stores safely on the peg, and a flat book bag so 

that it stores in the trays children have. Thank you.  

Children must not bring in items containing nuts, and I have been asked to remind families that this includes Nutella type products. 

I have also been made aware that adults riding scooters are posing safety issues on the way to and from the school site. We do 

report this in, so please do be mindful to ensure the safety of all of our school users. Thank you for your cooperation with this.  

This weekend, we will be enjoying the delights of fireworks in many areas. We hope you have lots of safe and courteous fun, and 

look forward to hearing how the children describe them when we see them again on Monday.  

Have a lovely weekend. From Mrs Finch 

Please know: We are an Operation Encompass School. This means that we work together with the police to respond quickly to instances 

of domestic abuse and/or violence. Staff in school are trained responders and we are a safe space.  
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Values  

The values of November will be Tolerance & Friendship  

“A day without a friend is like a pot without a single drop of honey left inside it.” Winnie the Pooh by A.A Milne. 

 

Tolerance is understanding, rather than ‘putting up with’.  Exploring building supportive and trusting networks 

and knowing who to talk to.  This will also be explored in  Anti-bullying month. 

 

House Points 

 

Fire—1347 

Water—1115 

Air—1065 

Earth—1030 

House Attendance 
& Punctuality  

Winner 

AIR 

House Points and Attendance              

W/E 21/10/22 

Well done to last week’s house winners.  
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The Children in Cherry, Peach, Pear and Plum had a 

super time learning all about how people celebrate 

Diwali around the world. As well as learning about 

the story of Rama and Sita, Rangoli Patterns and oth-

er Diwali festival traditions, the children also enjoyed 

learning some very special Indian dance moves dur-

ing their Diwali dance workshop with Leigh from 

Dance Days!  

 

Photo proofs should all now 

have been received, which 

will be put in their book 

bags. 

Orders can only be made online at  

www.dsp-academy.gotphoto.co.uk  

using the Proof ID found on the card. 

If you would like free delivery to the school please 

place your orders by 14th November 2021. Orders 

after this day will be delivered directly incurring a 

postage charge. 

SHOULD ANYONE LOSE THEIR PROOF CARD 
PLEASE EMAIL DSP 
ON dsp.enquiries@gmail.com 

 

Shefford   

Remembers 

Children will be painting poppy pebbles throughout 

the week at lunchtimes with Mrs Dale-Molloy.   If 

they would like to take part in this activity please 

bring a pebble into school (6cm minimum). 

These will be taken home for children to take down 

to place at the War Memorial on Remembrance 

Day.  The service will be on 13th November.  

We would love to see you there. 
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Congratulations to the children below who have been recognised as a Finer Diner this 

week for displaying good manners and values at lunchtime 

Reception  Aurora, Logan, Dylan, Buddy, Sienna & Isla 

Year 1  Georgia, Rory, Rose, Essie & Eddie 

Year 2  Ezmee, Chloe, Ellie, Annalise & Ava 

Year 3  Bradley, Ava, Sophie, William, Lyra & Edward 

Year 4  Arthur, Charlie, Kaitlyn, Imogen, Sonny, Sen & Ronnie 

Weekly Good News Calls 

Here are the children whose parents and carers have received a phone call home this week to let them know how well their 

child has been working and showing their school values.  Keep up the good work Shefford Lower. 

 

Reception Pear—Ava   Peach—Emilia  Plum—Blake 

Year 1  Holly—Ronnie & Samantha Chestnut—Lowri Sycamore—Francesca 

Year 2  Oak—Althea   Maple—Lori  Willow—Teddy 

Year 3  Hawthorn—Eva  Elm—Eliza  Cedar—Thea 

Year 4  Hazel—Sherri-Jo  Beech—Oscar  Ash—Evie 

Music News 

04/11/22  

As we move into November, this month’s music assemblies will explore rhythm. This week pupils dis-

cussed what rhythm actually means and had a go at different call and response exercises. The winning 

music vote was Little Mix – Always be together, by a landslide. We are fast approaching Christmas with 

lots happening, the school choir will be performing Christmas carols in Shefford town on the 26th of 

November at 3.30pm, all are welcome! James (the piano teacher) has been in contact with children 

who were on the waiting list, and you should have received a start date for a few weeks’ time    



Community News 

Please note, the following events/activities are run independently of 

Shefford Lower. 

  

  

  

  

  

 

 

https://www.bilinguasing.com/
https://www.midbedsfutsal.co.uk/
https://www.ngdancecollective.co.uk/
https://kidsdawntildusk.co.uk/holiday-club-bedfordshire/
https://www.cambscommunityservices.nhs.uk/Bedfordshire/services/health-visiting


Safeguarding Information 
At Shefford Lower School we take our responsibilities to promote safeguarding the welfare of all children seriously.  The desig-

nated persons for safeguarding children is the Headteacher who can be contacted via the school office on 01462 629123 

Please find useful information updated weekly 

If you are concerned about a child outside of school you can phone 999 in an emergency or 101 to make a report.  The NSPCC operated an urgent helpline on 

0808800500 

Ivel Valley Parent Bulletin  Please click on the  

Early Help Bulletin   links for more information 

Mythbuster 

 

Myth: “It’s fine for them to have the occasional day off for a treat.”  

Buster: Attendance is a legal requirement for parents. Schools must report on all unauthorised absences. Parents 
may be subjected to a fixed penalty notice. This is £60 per parent per child. A record is kept on *CPOMS.  

*Child Protection Online Management System  

The Bedfordshire and Luton Children’s Community 
Health HUB is our one stop service for our Health 
Visiting, School Nursing 0-19 and our Looked after 
Children Teams for parents, carers and 
professionals.  Our Luton Community Paediatric 
Service can also be contacted via this number, but for 
emails please continue to use their own dedicated 
email address. 
To access the Health HUB call us on 0300 555 0606 or 

email:  ccs.bedsandlutonchildrenshealthhub@nhs.net 

https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKCBCC/bulletins/334ccc1
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKCBCC/bulletins/328c1c5
mailto:ccs.bedsandlutonchildrenshealthhub@nhs.net


Drop off times—08.45—09.00am   

Collection times—3.20pm 

The school office will be open from 8.30am to 3.45pm for any 

queries, please call 01462 629123 or email  

schooloffice@shefford.cbeds.co.uk. 

Shefford Lower School 

Diary Dates 

(further dates will be added and these will be in bold italics) 

2022 Upcoming Dates 

9th November Year 1—Chestnut & Holly—Shuttleworth Trip—please see parentmail for more information 

10th November Year 1—Sycamore—Shutteworth Trip—please see parentmail for more information 

11th November Remembrance—Poppies will be available to buy from reception 

14th—18th November Anti Bullying Week 

18th November Children in Need—Children can come to school with Pudsey accessories with their uniform 

25th November PSA Winter Fayre—More details to follow 

30th November Dick Whittington Pantomime performances 

1st & 2nd December Early Years Christmas performances 

5th December Year 4 Christmas concert—2pm 

6th December Year 2 Christmas concert—2pm 

7th December Year 1 Christmas concert—2pm 

7th December Year 3 Cake Sale 

8th December  Year 3 Christmas concert—2pm 

9th December Coffee Morning—Invitations to be sent. 

12th December Christingle Assembly 

13th December Christmas Dinner—Parentmail order form will be available 

16th December Carols on the playground 

End of Autumn Term 

2023 Upcoming Dates 

Moving to become a primary as part of Central Bedfordshire’s Schools For The Future project.  

https://www.schoolsforthefuture.co.uk/ 

To find Shefford Lower’s Academic Calendar for  2022/2023 

please refer to our website 

Term Dates Link 

Please note this will be different to the Central Bedfordshire 

4th January 2023 Welcome Children back to the Spring Term 

mailto:schooloffice@shefford.cbeds.co.uk
https://www.schoolsforthefuture.co.uk/
https://www.sheffordlowerschool.co.uk/parents/term-dates

